

Chair's Monthly Report

September 2021 to November 2021

- Mailed out 197 envelopes to each Elementary and Secondary CSPC with CPIC Promotional Items and a letter via Board courier.
- Communicated with Director Designate and Parent Engagement Coordinator regarding Elections, Inaugural Meeting and various other items.
- Communicated with CPIC Executive Members.
- Communicated with CPIC members.
- Monitored Social Media and engaged when appropriate.
- Attended OAPCE Toronto Meeting on Oct 4, 2021.
- Presented Annual Report at Board on Oct 21, 2021.
- Attended Provincial Ministry of Education Quarterly meeting with Ministry Staff on Oct 26, 2021.
- Attended the Ontario Parent Involvement Committee Association Meeting on Nov 2, 2021
- Attended the Multi-Year Strategic Plan (MYSP) Consultation on Nov 8, 2021.
- Reviewed September draft Minutes.
- Prepared items for November Agenda.
- Received resignation of Ward 4 Rep A.J. Hepburn.



Dear Catholic School Parent Council (CSPC) Members,

Welcome to another school year. I would like to first and foremost congratulate you and thank you for volunteering to take on an active role in representing the voice of your parent community.

Enclosed are Toronto Catholic Parent Involvement Committee (CPIC) promotional items to raise awareness of Toronto CPIC among CSPC members. Please visit the Toronto Catholic District School Board, Toronto CPIC webpage for more information About CPIC | Toronto Catholic District School Board (tcdsb.org).

October is election month for CPIC and we are looking for parents to fill the ward representative positions at the elementary and secondary level, for more information and nomination form visit CPIC Elections | Toronto Catholic District School Board (tcdsb.org). In addition, CSPCs have an important role in the CPIC Elections. The Chair for each CSPC has a vote for their CPIC Representative in their ward. CPIC Elections will be held virtually at the end of October, zoom details will be sent closer to the date.

Once your CPIC Representative is elected we encourage you to share the CSPC meeting dates with your representative. Seeing that meetings will continue to be virtual, it will be a good opportunity for The Council to meet the Toronto CPIC parent representative.

We thank all members of CSPC for your time and effort to increase parent engagement at the school level. We know the many hours and sacrifices that parents put in to make an impact on their school.

We are inviting you to let us know how we can support your parent engagements efforts by sending an email to cpicchair@tcdsb.org. As a thank you, the school's name will be entered in a draw for a \$100 gift card.

Sincerely,

Joe Fiorante

TCDSB CPIC Chair

CC School Principal



Dear Catholic School Parent Council (CSPC) Members,

Welcome to another school year. I would like to first and foremost congratulate you and thank you for volunteering to take on an active role in representing the voice of your parent community.

Enclosed are Toronto Catholic Parent Involvement Committee (CPIC) promotional items to raise awareness of Toronto CPIC among CSPC members. Please visit the Toronto Catholic District School Board, Toronto CPIC webpage for more information About CPIC | Toronto Catholic District School Board (tcdsb.org).

The CPIC parent representative for your school is:

• CPIC Representative Name, Email: cpic.wardXX@tcdsb.org

We encourage you to share the CSPC meeting dates with your representative. Seeing that meetings will continue to be virtual, it will be a good opportunity for The Council to meet the Toronto CPIC parent representative.

We thank all members of CSPC for your time and effort to increase parent engagement at the school level. We know the many hours and sacrifices that parents put in to make an impact on their school.

We are inviting you to let us know how we can support your parent engagements efforts by sending an email to cpicchair@tcdsb.org. As a thank you, the school's name will be entered in a draw for a \$100 gift card.

Sincerely,

Joe Fiorante

Toronto CPIC Chair

CC School Principal